Norwell Pathway Committee

Minutes

October 28, 2008

Present:  David Osborne, David Vose, Scott Raeside, Anne Staples, Sally Turner and Christine Josti.

Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm.

Motion to accept agenda (David Osborne) seconded (Anne Staples) and unanimously accepted.

Motion to accept Minutes of 10-14-08 (David Osborne) seconded (Anne Staples) and unanimously accepted.

Topics of Discussion:

-Norwell Planning Board would like a progress report from the Pathways Committee presented at their next meeting on November 12, 2008 at 7:30pm.  They would like to hear about and give their approval for the Norwell Pathways Committee purchasing a section of the Mullen property.

-Mr. Mullen is interested in selling two corners and a particular strip of his property.

-The Norwell School Department and Town of Norwell are interested in purchasing an adjoining piece (1 ½ acre) of the Mullen property for $100,00-150,000.  The Norwell Pathways Committee is interested in purchasing one of the corners for a price of $5000.

-Sally proposed setting up a neighborhood meeting for the Ridgehill area to be at the Cole School.  Scott thought the meeting may raise flags about the easement issues.  David Osborne said we need good and large maps of this area.  It was mentioned that we may want to approach property owners prior to hosting a neighborhood meeting.  It was also mentioned that if we need to go to Town Council then we should do that through the Planning Board.  After some discussion, we decided to host a neighborhood meeting after we get permission from the Water Department, use of the paper roads and from individual property owners.

-Sally and David Osborne will take care of getting a large map to use at the Planning Board Meeting.

-The Water Department gave the Pathways Committee unwritten permission to use their property on Washington Street for the bike path.  Permission was granted for a gravel pathway and possibly a paved one at a later date.

-Flynn property-Scott will put something in writing for the Flynn’s.

-David Vose will put a call into the Flynn’s tomorrow. 

-David Vose proposes talking with the state regarding connecting to Wompatuck.  Scott will look into DCR contacts.

-The topic of the School Committee arose.  It was mentioned that we should make our proposal of the pathway across school grounds and then immediately walk the pathway so that the school committee members will see the layout first hand.  David Vose will contact Dick Twigg about this presentation.

All Pathway members are encouraged to attend the November 12 (Wednesday) Planning Board meeting.  Sally will find a room for the Pathway members to meet at 7pm prior to the Planning Board Meeting.

Motion for adjournment (David Osborne) seconded (Sally) and unanimously accepted at 8:22pm.

Next meeting after Planning Board meeting is on November 25, 2008.

Respectfully submitted,

Christine Josti

October 31, 2008

